

Department of Energy

Office of Science Chicago Office 9800 South Cass Avenue Argonne, Illinois 60439

August 12, 2010

Mr. Barry Horwitz Greenberg Traurig, LLP 77 W. Wacker Drive, Suite 3100 Chicago, Illinois 60601

Dear Mr. Horwitz:

SUBJECT:

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY (DOE) OFFICE OF SCIENCE-CHICAGO OFFICE (SC-

CH) FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT (FOIA) REQUEST #CH-2010-01741-F

I am the authorizing official responsible for making the determination required by Section 1004.5(b) of DOE regulations found at 10 CFR Part 1004, implementing the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. 552.

In your original FOIA request you were seeking "any government contracts and/or related documents between University of Central Florida Research Foundation ("UCFRF") and the federal government" relating to certain patents. In a conversation with Brenda Washington at the DOE Headquarters FOIA office (DOE HQ FOIA), you indicated that your request included a grant between the University of Central Florida and DOE at #FG02-04ER46171. The file containing documents related to grant #FG02-04ER46171 are under the jurisdiction of our office, and this response is relative to only that grant, which is the only grant of the list you provided to DOE HQ FOIA that is under the jurisdiction of this office that contains responsive information. Per the DOE HQ FOIA July 19, 2010 letter to you, several other DOE offices have been transferred this request, and they will respond to you directly respecting records under their jurisdiction.

Regarding DOE grant #FG02-04ER46171, be advised that we conducted a search of our office, and we are enclosing all responsive records that we located as a result of that search, with no redactions. This response represents our full release of records responsive to your request.

You are categorized as a "Commercial Use" requester, and as such related costs for search, review, and duplication of records would normally be applicable under FOIA. However, fees do not meet the threshold of \$15.00 for charging fees under FOIA, so therefore, there are no fees associated with your request at this time.

If you have questions regarding this response, please contact me at (630) 252-2041 or via email at miriam.legan@ch.doe.gov.

Sincerely,

Miriam R. Legan

Freedom of Information Act Officer

Murisin L Legar

Enclosures:

As Stated